FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS
MINUTES OF THE Full GOVERNING BODY MEETING
24th May 2019
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	Item
	Description
	Owner/

Decision

	1
	Apologies for Absence:

Received from Fergus Fitzgerald and Rebecca Haynes
	

	2
	Declaration of Pecuniary Interests:

Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. No interests declared
	

	4
	Minutes of Previous meeting held on 24th May 2019
These were agreed.
KV asked about SATS results. She suggested that the last FGB meeting of the year should be held after the results have been received so that governors can analyse them. RS said that this was not practical as it wouldn’t be possible to compare the results with those of other schools as the data released was not validated.

KV asked about TAs. She suggested that there could be one TA “on Call” to be called in to cover absence. RS said that supply cover was used to cover absences. He said that TA absence was not the major issue at the moment. He said that the intention was to try and get all the TAs trained so that they could step in to cover a specific TA which wasn’t always possible for supply cover to do. JC asked if Supply cover was more expensive than giving TAs overtime. RS said that supply costs were not that much more. JC said that a Zero Hours contract would still incur extra costs such as pension costs. CF agreed saying that pension costs wold also have to be included.
	

	
	Succession Plan

VN brought this forward as AP had to leave early.

KV said it was a very useful policy, but she had a few concerns

Maximum terms – why include these

Vice Chair – role of Vice Chair is to cover for Chair. If expectation is for Vice Chair to succeed Chair, then might get no volunteers for the role.

Governors are volunteers – if tasks are assigned to different roles this might deter people from volunteering to be governors.

Governors – why make them swap committees? Surely, they should be asked to servo on the committee which best suits their skills. AP said that OFSTED had said it was good practice to have a Succession Policy in place. He said that the items in the Policy were to provide guidance and were not mandatory. He agreed that governors should serve on the committee that best suited their skills but there should also be opportunity for them to swap if they felt that they wanted to develop their knowledge.
LH asked about the Appendix which referred to Supporting Documents. AP said this had been included so that extra documents could be added in future if required.

BS said that T & L had suggested that each committee should draw up an Action Plan which could feed into an Action Plan for the whole Governing Body which could be reviewed regularly.

VN said that one factor which was hindering good governance was the length of meetings as governors often left early because of child-care commitments. She asked governors to consider this issue and try to provide a solution.

AP said that some governors felt that they were not providing enough challenge. BS said that an Audit Tool wold be useful. SM said that a number of schools regularly reviewed their performance and governors should also do this. RS said that the Audit tool should sharpen people’s minds and perhaps identify training needs. KV felt that this might put people off if they felt they were being forced into doing training.

AP said that the policy was meant to provide guidance. He said that the Governing Body needed to be seen to be taking its performance into account. He said that the Chair was a very demanding role and people needed time to grow into the role, perhaps by first taking on the Chair of Committee role, He said that it was not the intention to force someone into the role as that could be counterproductive.

VN proposed that the Policy be passed but also to move forward with the Audit at the Housekeeping meeting in September. She asked DG to resent the Audit tool. (AUDIT)

It was also agreed that the first meeting of each committee should look at drawing up an Action Plan. (ACTION)
	

	5
	Chair’s Report
Staffing

Governor Vacancies

VN asked AP if he would consider becoming a Co-opted Governor as his term as Parent Governor was coming to an end. He agreed to this.

VN said that RR had resigned due to increased work commitments. She thanked her for her hard work over the last 5 years.

Elections for 1 x Parent Governor and 1 x Staff Governor to be held in Autumn term (ACTION)
	

	
	Reports from Committees

T & L

AP said that Cameron Mann had given a follow up presentation on his work with After School Clubs

Engagement was good. Attendance had improved, especially among PPG children. Costs to school had been minimal and the Clubs would continue next year. 

Booking system was being reviewed

SP – review had focused on recent results. Maths had seemed to be an area of concern, but further examination had shown this to be due to over cautious teacher assessments

KV asked if PPG children should be told that they don’t have to pay for clubs. BS said that the Cookery Club was exclusively for PG children who did not have to make any contribution. She added that they were made aware but costs did not seem to deter them.

KV asked what the Exe Valley Challenge was. RS explained that this was a 10-mile walk undertaken by teams of Year 6 and 7 children. They started from ISCA school and had to visit a number of different checkpoints. He said that 178 teams had taken part this year and teams from Stoke Hill had been very successful. Two of the Girls teams had finished 1st and 2nd and a mixed team had finished 3rd. In all 48 children from Stoke Hill had taken part.

Resources
Woodland at Rosebarn Lane.

RS said that a parent had requested access to the wooded area. FF had met with him and explained that it was part of the school land but was not being used as it provided a useful barrier. VN said it provided security and helped with Safeguarding. She asked if there was a Right of Way. CF said that there was not. RS said that the person had been asked to put his request in writing so that it could be considered properly.
Playing Surface

CF explained background to the ongoing claim. She said that the County Solicitor was now involved as the contractor was refusing to replace the faulty surface. CF said she had been advised to provide the contractors with 3 quotes for the work from other contractors as well as the letter from the County Solicitor, but she added that there had been some difficulties in getting quotes.
AB asked why the original contractor was not doing the repair. CF said that the original contractor said that the warranty had expired as the surface had not been maintained correctly but the school had been unable to maintain it because of the faults.

TU asked what advice had been offered by the County Solicitor. CF said the advice had been that the claim was too large for Small Claims Court. ZL suggested “naming and shaming” the company. RS said that if other colleagues asked for recommendations, he was advising them not to use this company
Staffing

No changes at SHJS

SHINS – Jill Holmyard to be SENCO for 1 and ½ days per week. KS1 appointment needed to cover Maternity Leave. Unable to find suitable person to cover Foundation so RR to increase hours to cover.
	

	
	Finance
CF said that close scrutiny of the Budget for 19-20 would take place in September. She said she was going to change the format in which it was presented to highlight the areas of concern. These were Staff Costs (especially TAs) and Repairs.

PPG Grant is lower than expected but still waiting for Children in Care Allocation. CF said she was contacting parents/carers to get permission to carry out checks on their behalf to see if they were entitled to Free School Meals.

UIFSM – extra £19K thanks to Census Data.

School funding Decisions had been delayed again
Extended Schools Report received.
	

	6
	HT Report
RS was asked about the numbers of Children in Care. He explained that there were no children in Care currently on roll, but funding was received for those children who had moved from being in care to foster Care or Adoption
KV asked if Exit interviews were carried out for children who had left the school to see why they were leaving. SM said there was no formal procedure in place, but staff were usually made aware of reasons for a child leaving the school. JC said that a questionnaire might be useful, but care would be needed to make sure it wasn’t used as an opportunity to “rant” about the school.

KV expressed concerns that not all children were able to go on the various trips. She said some parents had voiced disappointment and asked if there was any way of ensuring that every child was able to go on at least one trip. RS said that he was aware of two recent trips that had been oversubscribed. He said that the children had to make applications for these trips as part of the selection process.

CF asked about the Wellbeing Survey results. AB said she was still working on these.

VN asked SM about Attainment results for KS1. SM apologised but said that she had been very busy with staffing issues recently. She said she would bring them to T & L
CPOMs

VN asked about the Best Practice Guidance. She asked if there was any disparity between the schools. RR said that she didn’t think so. SM said that guidance was to help clarify what should be recorded. VN asked if “niggles” could still be recorded. SM said that they were. RS added that parents needed to be notified if a note had been recorded on CPOMS, but this had often been overlooked. VN suggested asking Claire McKimm to run a training session for staff.

AB asked if there was opportunity for staff to reflect on the entries made on CPOMS. Rs said that there was. RR added that it was useful to help balance between what was fact and what was “ramble”

VN asked if there were any incidents recorded on CPOMS that governors should be aware of. RS said not but added that a case study had been included so that Governors could see what sort of information could be recorded on CPOMS ad how it was used.
No Outsiders – RS explained that changes to the Equality Act meant that schools now had to teach children about “protected Characteristics”. He said he had brought examples of books and lesson plans that would be used in both schools from September for Governors to look at the end of the meeting. He said that he had carried out some analysis of reports written by staff and had noticed lots of examples of unconscious bias. He said it was important to teach both staff and children to challenge inappropriate language and behaviour. KV said that parents could withdraw their children from these lessons. RS said that parents could only withdraw children from Sex Education lessons.
	

	7
	Reports

PPG – BS said it was difficult to compare the data in its current form and asked for numbers rather than percentages. She said that the report did not seem to show if the aim of Closing the Gap was being achieved, especially for Maths. RS said that the summer data which was not included was much better. BS suggested looking at different ways of assessment or of presenting the data.
KV asked if all parents had access to Parent mail as this was now the main way for parents to receive data. RS said that access was good, but parents didn’t always update their contact details if they changed email address or phone numbers.

KV asked if PPG children had signed up to go on the Residential trip. RS said at present all but 5 children had signed up. He said that all the girls had signed up and that they would try again with the others in September. AB asked if finance was an issue. RS said that it was not.
Staff – RR and EB said there was nothing to report.

LH asked if morale was any better. RR said it had been a challenging year and the Budget had obviously had an effect on morale.
SM said that splitting the SENCO role would help improve the workload

CE asked about Class assemblies. RS said that the FLT were looking at these again to see if they could reduce stress on teachers. RR said they only had to do one a term. EB said that she thought the stress was caused by seeing what others had done and the timing of some of them
	

	11
	Health and Safety

No incidents

Gas Pipe repair – quotes are being obtained
	

	
	Safeguarding

No incidents to report

New KCSIE for Autumn term
	

	12
	Policies
Governor Expenses – approved
Supporting Children with Medical Conditions – administering medicine
Advice now received on use of EpiPen. Spare ones could be purchased for use by children who had agreed Health Plan in place. KV asked about the use of EpiPen for children who were suffering from Anaphylaxis who were not known to the school. DG was asked to obtain clarification before putting the policy on the website (ACTION)
	

	14
	GDPR

No incidents to report.
	

	
	Meeting moved to Part 2
	

	15
	Dates of next meetings

Housekeeping 
Resources

T & L

FGB
	

	
	ACTIONS
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Signature of Chair
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